

A.- Read the text. Choose the best answer to complete the sentence about the text.

Meet Lupita Gonzalez

Lupita Gonzalez is a police officer. She's from Guadalajara, in Mexico. She works in Manhattan—a very busy place. She walks in the city often, and she likes her job because she meets some interesting people. She met a teacher from Korea last Friday. He was on vacation. And she met a zookeeper from Argentina yesterday. He works at the Bronx Zoo. They talked a lot about soccer. He plays soccer in Central Park every weekend.

Lupita likes to keep fit, so she goes biking five times a week, and once a week, she does yoga at the gym and sometimes plays tennis with a friend. She also cooks healthy foods. Her favorite foods are fish and almost any kind of vegetable. She likes lasagna and pizza, too.

Lupita misses Mexico, so she sends emails to her friends there every day and she usually talks on the phone with her family on Sundays. On Sundays, she doesn't work and she doesn't like to go anywhere—she goes to so many places during the week! She stays home, reads a book on her tablet, and watches TV or a movie. Then, on Monday morning, she goes back to work—with a lot of walking and all of the interesting people.

1. Lupita is a _____.
A) police officer B) teacher C) zookeeper
2. Lupita is from _____.
A) Mexico B) Korea C) Argentina
3. The zookeeper _____.
A) was on vacation B) plays soccer C) is from Korea
4. Lupita _____.
A) doesn't like fish B) doesn't exercise C) doesn't work every day

B.- Read the text again and choose True or False.

1. Lupita doesn't eat vegetables.
A) True B) False
2. Lupita does yoga once a week.
A) True B) False
3. Lupita never talks to her family.
A) True B) False
4. Lupita reads a book on Sundays.
A) True B) False

C.- Read the text. Choose True or False.

My Vacation in Prague

by Stanley Gerber

I went to Prague ten years ago. It wasn't the best vacation, but it was interesting. There are a lot of great museums in Prague. My favorite was the National Gallery. I saw some old and famous European paintings there. I took a tour by boat on the Vltava River. And I walked in the city every day. That's usually the best way to see things. I also visited the Prague Castle.

Most of the time, I ate at a restaurant across from my hotel. The food wasn't great, but it was cheap. It was a lot cheaper than food in my town. I took buses, and I took the subway, too. They were good. The bus drivers were friendly. The subway stations were clean. They were cleaner than our subway stations at home.

My hotel was awful. The bed was older than my grandmother, and there weren't any chairs. But I met an interesting person there. He's a doctor from Brazil. He speaks Portuguese, English, and some Czech. We are still friends. Next spring, I'm going to go to Vienna with him and his wife.

1. Stanley went to Prague last year.

- A) True B) False

2. The food in Prague was not as expensive as the food in Stanley's town.

- A) True B) False

3. The subway stations weren't as clean as the stations in Stanley's town.

- A) True B) False

4. Stanley met a Portuguese doctor.

- A) True B) False

D.- Read the text again and choose the best answer to the question about the text.

1. What didn't Stanley like in Prague?

- A) the museums B) the subway C) the hotel

2. How did Stanley go around Prague?

- A) by boat, by taxi, by bus, and by train B) by bus, by subway, by taxi, and on foot
C) on foot, by boat, by bus, and by subway

3. Where was the hotel?

- A) next to a restaurant B) across from a restaurant
C) around the corner from a restaurant

4. Where is Stanley going to go next spring?

- A) to Prague B) to Brazil C) to Vienna

E.- Read about the daily routine of an airline pilot, and for questions 1 to 7, choose the correct answer.

A day in the life of an airline pilot

Carole is an airplane pilot. She usually works during the week and has weekends off, but she sometimes works Saturdays or Sundays. When Carol has to work, her day usually starts very early in the morning. She wakes up at 4 a.m. and gets ready for work. She has a shower and gets dressed. She wears a uniform. At 4.30, Carole has cereal with milk and drinks a large coffee. After that, she packs her flight bag for the day.

At 5 o'clock, she gets in her car and drives to the airport. Before the flight, she meets the rest of her crew. The first officer helps her fly the plane and the cabin crew look after the passengers during the flight. They talk about the weather while they get on board the plane all together.

During the flight, the cabin crew give food and drinks to the passengers. Carole talks to the passengers. She gives them some information about the flight. She tells them how long the flight is, how fast they fly and how high they are. When they land at their destination, Carole says goodbye to the passengers and meets her crew to check if everything is OK. After work, Carol drives home.

Carol arrives home at 5 pm. At home, she does yoga for 30 minutes to relax. Then, she cooks some food and has dinner at 7 pm. After dinner, she checks her emails for 45 minutes. Flying a plane is very tiring and Carol goes to bed very early, at 9 pm. Sometimes, she reads a book for one hour before sleeping.

1. How many days does Carole normally fly every week?
a.two b.four c.five
2. What does Carole do at 4.30?
a.She wakes up b.She eats breakfast c.She packs her bag
3. What do Carole and her crew talk about?
a.the plane b.the weather c.the passengers
4. What does Carole NOT mention to the passengers?
a.The duration of the flight. b.Information about the destination.
c.The speed.
5. After the flight, Carole _____.
a.says goodbye to the passengers b.says goodbye to the crew
c.checks if the plane is OK
6. When does Carole cook dinner?
a.before going to bed b.while watching TV c.after doing yoga
7. How long does Carole read her book for?
a.30 minutes b.45 minutes c.60 minutes